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NEWSLETTER 

“District Details”…a few notes from Superintendent Elwood 
Treynor Community School’s Website….. 

Are you looking for information or activities taking place in 
“Cardinal Country”?  If so, one of your first stops should be the 
Treynor Community School’s website.  Our school website is your 
link to a variety of information taking place within the school dis-
trict.  You can access the daily announcements, student hand-
books, weekly activities, counseling center information, the school 
year calendar and activities calendar, your student’s grades, lunch 
account balances, school board meeting details, district testing 
data, teacher web pages, social media links, and much more.  If 
you haven’t taken time to explore the Treynor Community  
School’s website, please check it out soon.  The website can be 
found at www.treynorschools.org.  Add this site to your bookmarks list and check 
back weekly. 

 

School Board Update… 

Iowa public schools are recognized as among the best in the country.  One founda-
tion for that quality is the passion and commitment of community leaders serving on 
public school boards.  These locally elected community volunteers personify the 
value Iowans place on excellence in education.  When you get a chance, please 
thank your local school board members for the time and effort they contribute each 
year. 

The Treynor school board members for 2014-15 are:  Gary Funkhouser, Jerry 
Hempel, Dave Paulsen, Erica Schnepel and Randy Young.  On September 8th, the 
board conduted their annual meeting and elected officers for the year.  Mr. Hempel 
was elected to serve as President and Mr. Young was elected to serve as Vice-
President. 

School board meetings will be held on the second Monday of each month beginning 
at 6:30 p.m.  Meetings are held at the high school and are open to the public.  Cour-
tesy agendas are posted on the website for Treynor Schools 
(www.treynorschools.org) and published in the Gazette newspaper.  The official 
agenda for each meeting is posted in the Superintendent’s Office. 

  

School Improvement Advisory Committee… 

 Each year the School Improvement Advisory Committee (SIAC) meets to review 
district data and provide feedback for establishing annual goals.  On September 
24th, a group of 53 individuals representing students, staff, parents, school board 
and community attended the annual meeting.  In addition to reviewing data, this 
year’s meeting also included a “student showcase” highlighting activities from each 
of the buildings.  First, Mrs. Hrasky and two elementary students showcased a 
LEGO robotics program.  Then, Mr. Steeve and a few middle school students 
demonstrated how iPads are being utilized in middle school classrooms.  Finally, 
Mr. Rucker, along with a couple of high school students, showcased information 
from our Project Lead the Way (PLTW) class, Principles of Engineering.   

Check out the 
school’s web-
site for all the 

news and  
activities! 
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The “Cash for Students” program has begun.  Hy-Vee cash register receipts 
dated from September 1 through December 31, 2014 will be collected in the 
Elementary, Middle School and High School offices.  Hy-Vee gives back $1.00 
for every $200 spent in any of the fourteen Omaha and Council Bluffs locations 
up to a maximum of $2,000.  Over $403,000 in much needed funds has been 
donated to area schools as a result of this program. 
 
All of our proceeds go to the Athletic Booster Club.  Remember to save your 
receipts and turn them in to any of the school offices! 

CASH FOR STUDENTS PROGRAM 

Treynor will host the State Marching Band Contest on Saturday, October 18th.  A 
number of schools will be busing in their bands throughout the day for the contest 
which will be held at the high school.  A considerable number of helpers will be 
needed with the traffic flow throughout the day as spectators and buses arrive 
and depart. 
 
Volunteers are needed to work morning or afternoon shifts to assist with parking 
if this contest is to operate efficiently, and if Treynor is to be considered as a fu-
ture host every three years.  If you are willing to give a half-day of your time, it 
would be greatly appreciated. 
 
Please contact Jeff Schoening (487-3804) or Gary Funkhouser (487-3343) to 
volunteer to help on October 18th.  Nearly a dozen volunteers will be needed.  
Glenwood and Lewis Central have hosted this contest on alternating years and 
Treynor would like to be included also as it is an income-producer for the local 
band program. 

TREYNOR TO HOST STATE MARCHING BAND 

“District Details”  continued…. 

A special thanks to our students and teachers for their participation. 

 

Information from the meeting is posted on the Treynor School’s website for anyone interested in viewing the 
data (www.treynorschools.org).   After accessing the website, click on the “District” tab and then click on the 
“Data” tab. 

 

As always, thank you for supporting the Treynor students and staff! 

Go Cardinals! 

 

Mr. Elwood 



We have gotten off to a fantastic start here at the elementary!  September gave our students 
the opportunity to experience many different activities which included:  Cards for Success & 
Morning Math drawings, 4-H Class of the Month Pizza Party, Pottawattamie County Conserva-
tion programs, 2nd Grade field trip to Arbor Day Farms, Lunch with Mr. Larsen, TS 
Bank/Cardinal Branch opening, and our annual Homecoming activities.  October has our stu-
dents looking forward to our first Accelerated Reader Cardinal Cart, 3rd Grade Field Trip to 
Botna Bend, Scholastic Book Fair and the change in seasons that we as Iowans have grown 

to appreciate. 
 
Thanks to those of you that helped support our Accelerated Reading Cardinal Cart through the QSP maga-
zine fundraiser.  As our students are reading more and more each year, it presents a challenge to fund the 
purchases necessary to keep our Cardinal Cart fully stocked.  We appreciate your assistance! 
 
Just another reminder regarding Elementary Drive and parking along the fire lane.  If you are going into the 
building for ANY length of time before 8:30 a.m. or after 3:00 p.m., please pull into a parking stall or park your 
vehicle down towards the east end of the building.  Also, please pull over to the side of Elementary Drive 
when dropping off and picking up students.  Remember, Elementary Drive is ONE WAY between 8:00—9:00 
a.m. and 3:00—4:00 p.m.  Thanks for your assistance in these matters and for helping us keep kids safe. 
 

Feel free to stop in and say hello anytime or if you have concerns, please call or email [487-3422 or 
tlarsen@treynorcardinals.org] Thanks for all of your support! 

 
Mr. Larsen 
Treynor Elementary School 
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FROM THE ELEMENTARY PRINCIPAL’S DESK 

October 1  1:00 p.m. Early Dismissal—Teacher Inservice 
October 13  School Board Meeting @ 6:30 p.m. 
October 15  1:00 p.m. Early Dismissal—Teacher Inservice 
October 16  3rd Grade to Botna Bend Park 
October 17  Fall Harvest Parties @ 12:30 p.m. 
   2:00 p.m. Early Dismissal—End of 1st Quarter 
October 20-23  Scholastic Book Fair Week 
October 20  2:00 p.m. Early Dismissal—P-T Conferences 4-8:00 p.m. 
October 23  2:00 p.m. Early Dismissal—P-T Conferences 4-8:00 p.m. 
October 24  No School 
October 27-31  Red Ribbon Week 
October 31  Box Tops for Education Submission Deadline 

 

 

UPCOMING ELEMENTARY EVENTS 

 



NOTES FROM THE MIDDLE SCHOOL PRINCIPAL …. 
 MRS. BERENS 

October 1   Early Dismissal—Teacher Inservice 
October 15   Early Dismissal—Teacher Inservice 
October 17   Early Dismissal—End of 1st Quarter 
October 20   Start of 2nd Quarter 
October 20 & 23  Early Dismissal @ 2:00 
    Parent-Teacher Conferences 4-8:00 

     October 24     No School 
 

We are off to a busy, but great start this school year in the middle school!  Earlier this 
month, our students selected two boys and two girls from each grade level to be stu-
dent council members.  These students took part in making posters for homecoming 
week in our building and also plan to organize the following activities in the middle school: plan for Red 
Ribbon Week, coordinate some service learning projects, plan for fundraising activities during half-time of 
basketball games, and plan dances later in the year.  Those students selected for student council are as 
follows:  Makenzie Putnam, Reagan Darrah, Kyle Christensen, Danny Poulos, Alex Anderson, Grace Kin-
sella, Wyatt James, Jack Stogdill, Abby Jacobsen, Haedyn Jorgenson, Duncan Clark and Sid Schaff. 
 

A couple of new things that we have taking place in the middle school this year are Card Pride Time and 
Battle of the Books.  Card Pride Time is at the end of each day and we will be incorporating different ac-
tivities.  We plan to continue with some of the topics that were previously discussed in Cardinal Connec-
tions such as character traits, friendships, values, study habits including organization, spreading rumors, 
and the importance of getting good grades, just to  name a few.  We will also be incorporating such things 
as:  accelerated reading time, grade check/monitoring between teacher and each student, struggling stu-
dents going to get help from that particular teacher, and Olweus (anti-bullying program) implementation.  
Finally, this will also be a time in which various groups of students can meet so they do not miss out on 
class instructional time. 
 

Battle of the Books is a fun opportunity for seventh and eighth graders to experience a variety of books, 
test their knowledge and understanding of what they’ve read and compete with other readers from area 
schools in Southwest Iowa.  Teams of students read books from a list of 20 award winning titles and then 
“battle” over questions pertaining to each book.  In April, the top 20 area teams will compete in the Ulti-
mate Battle for the victor’s title.  We feel that this will be a great way to promote reading, but also an outlet 
for those students who already love to read.  Good luck to our Treynor teams! 
 

In closing, we just finished up homecoming week and all of the festivities that came with it.  One event 
that took place was when our middle school students and teachers walked over to the elementary to 
spend a little time with Kindergarten through Second Graders.  Middle school students were assigned 
elementary buddies and did several activities with them such as reading, talking, took some “selfies”, and 
also played various games.  Students and teachers at both buildings felt like this was a valuable experi-
ence so we’ll try to plan to do this at least one more time this year. 

As always, if you have any concerns or questions please feel free to call or stop by my office.  Thanks for 
all of your support! 
 
Mrs. Berens 
Middle School Principal 
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Parent-Teacher 
Conferences on 

Oct. 20 & 23  
4:00—8:00  

. 

 



Page 5 Newsletter 

The 2014-2015 school  year is off and running!  In the High School, we began 
the year with the staff reading and discussing a great book by Jon Gordan 
titled “The Energy Bus”.  It provides ten rules to fuel  your life, work and team 
with positive energy in a very humorous and thought-provoking manner.  We 
will continue to discuss this book and its’ relevance to education and THS 
during the entire school year.  Along with challenging the staff, we have chal-
lenged the student body to seize the day.  We asked that the students use the 
phrase, Carpe Diem, within their day, to never take each day for granted and 
to make the most of every day. 
 
We did have some changes at THS.  Our students are now participating and taking advantage of our end of the 
day Card Pride time.  This is a 30 minute period of time where students can receive more teacher assistance 
and peer assistance on school work, building leadership skills, along with the staff and students building a rela-
tionship with one another to create a more educational place.  During this time, teachers are allowed to discuss 
missing work and grades with each of their Card Pride students to assist in our students from falling through 
the cracks of the educational system.  Another aspect to our Card Pride time will be the learning/discussion of 
the Olweus Anti-Bullying/Harassment program.  Teachers will be getting trained in October in the Olweus pro-
gram and will begin implementing the strategies with our students. 
 
THS has just wrapped up a successful homecoming week topped off with a sensational service learning day 
that we called “Pay It Forward Day”.  The student body canvassed the community making a difference.  Some 
of the projects the students took part in were: 
 

 Developed a menu, cooked and served a lunch prior to the Homecoming parade for military veterans. 

 Installed and painted community library boxes. 

 Improved landscaping around the Dustin Bryant Memorial by the high school. 

 Cleaned grounds around the schools and for the city of Treynor. 

 Organized trophies for a silent auction, the proceeds of which will be donated. 

 Painted the  high school weight room. 

 Stocked, cleaned and organized the local food pantry. 

 Installed landscaping around the Vision Treynor sign. 
 
“Pay It Forward Day” was the brainchild of a group of Treynor teachers.  It is that committee’s hope that this 
event will springboard even more service learning opportunities for Treynor students.  The day was sponsored 
by the following local businesses: 
 

 American Family Insurance, Travis Castle Agency 

 B & B’s Again 

 Pickle Barrel Market 
 
 

Mr. Tim Navara 
High School Principal 
 

THOUGHTS FROM THE HIGH SCHOOL PRINCIPAL….. 
 MR. NAVARA 
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SENIOR AD ORDER FORM 

 

Straight from the heart into the yearbook! Our staff is offering the opportunity to “personalize” the yearbook in a 
very special way with a senior ad. These ads are available to congratulate a graduate or tell your student how 
proud you are! Your ad provides a great way to specially recognize a student or event that our yearbook staff 
may not otherwise be able to cover in such a personal way. To reserve your space, fill out the order form below.  

 

Ad orders and payments are due by October 31, 2014. Pictures and text may be submitted by April 1, 2015. 
Mail or deliver Ad orders to: Mrs. Coughlin at the high school, or to the high school office.  For more information 
email Mrs. Coughlin at ecoughlin@treynorcardinals.org. 

 

Photo Submission Guidelines: Do not cut, glue, paper clip, or tape photos; however, copy photos (MUST BE 
HIGH QUALITY COPIES—at least 300 dpi) should be submitted in place of irreplaceable pictures. The school, 
yearbook staff, or yearbook company do not accept responsibility for lost or damaged pictures. Please put your 
name, address, and phone number on the back of each photo written lightly only in pencil. All ads will be in col-
or.  

 

See Mrs. Coughlin if you’d like to see some sample ads.  Thank you! 

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  

 

__ 1/8   page - $25 

__ ¼ page- $50 

__ ½ page- $100 

__ Full page- $200 : If you wish to design the ad, just sketch it out on a separate piece of paper, and tell us 
where you would like the photos placed. All fonts are picked by the yearbook staff and will be the same through 
the senior ads. You may also completely design your own ad. Measurements are all in picas. Six picas= One 
inch.  

 

Student Name: _________________________________________________________________ 

Is the ad a surprise: ______Yes _____No 

Parent / Purchaser’s name: ________________________________________________________ 

Parent/ Purchaser’s email: ________________________________________________________ 

Parent/ Purchaser’s phone number: _________________________________________________ 

 

SENIOR ADS FOR 14-15 YEARBOOK 
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JTW COMMUNITY CHRISTMAS EVENT 

 

The Junior Treynor Women will be hosting a Community Christmas event on Sun-
day, November 30th from 5:00—7:00 p.m. at the Treynor Community Center.  
Please mark your calendars and plan to join us for dinner by The Pancake Man with 
Santa and Mrs. Claus.  This will be a family fun evening packed with all kinds of holi-
day fun.  Watch for more details coming soon! 

TREYNOR COMMUNITY FOOD PANTRY 

The Treynor  Community Food Pantry is supported by area residents, churches, service or-
ganizations and students.  The pantry is available to help anyone in need.  Food is available 
once per month.  The Food Pantry is located inside Zion Congregational Church in Treynor 
and is open the last Thursday of each month from 4:00—7:00 p.m.  Anyone who is in need is 
encouraged to use this community resource.  Simply come to the Food Pantry during its’ open 
hours.  If there are transportation issues, food delivery can be arranged on that date.  No one 
should ever go hungry in our area—not ever. 

Contract information for the Food Pantry:  712-487-3289 or www.ziontreynor.org 

“KRAZY KAMP—THE MUSICAL” 

Adam Apple, the wheeler dealer director of Camp John Smith is in 
trouble.  He and his sidekick, Willard, are destined for “a real job” un-
less they get their camp in shape.  But the rambunctious “gentlemen 
of John Smith” need a place to stay until things get put back togeth-
er.  Adam finally convinces Eve Hunnicutt, the manager of the girls’ 
fashionable Camp Pocahontas, to give the boys a home.  When se-
rene Pocahontas comes in contact with wild John Smith, this enter-
taining farce bursts with hilarity.  Of course, no one is to know the 
boys are staying, including the camp’s owner, Mrs. Thistlemist.  

 Keeping any calm, however, is beyond reality when a parade of hilar-
ious characters in addition to the John Smith boys wander into 
camp:  Elmer Crumb, from the carnival with his associate, Cleopatra 

Nile, who is never without her snakes, Clams Marinara, the notorious hood (who has a wild tune written about 
him!), the flashily-dressed Dixie, who carries a dinky pistol in a violin case, and the Mo Sisters, three ladies
(?)  making a celebrity visit to Camp Pocahontas.  Toss in a poison ivy victim who resembles a walking mum-
my...  that’s just for starters!  Problems stack on top of each other until once charming Camp Pocahontas is 
declared unfit for habitation by the state inspector.  

Performances are scheduled on Friday, November 7 at 7:30 p.m. and on Saturday, November 8 at 3:30 p.m. 
and 7:30 p.m. 
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FINANCIAL LITERACY NEWS 



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

1 
1:00 p.m.  

Early  
Dismissal—

Teacher  
Inservice 

2 
Cross Country 
@ Shenandoah 
4:00 

3 
Varsity Foot-
ball @ Red 
Oak  7:00 

4  
JV  Volleyball 
Tournament @ 
Audubon 9:00 am 
Clarinda Band 
Jamboree 

5 
 

6 

Cross Country 
@ Woodbine 
4:30 
JV Football  
Tri-Center 
Here @ 6:00 
 

7   
JH FB @ T-C  
4:15 
JH VB @ T-C  
4:15 
9th/JV/Var 
VB  @ T-C 
6:00/7:30 

8 
 

9  
JH VB Under-
wood Here 4:15 
CC @ Atlantic 
4:30 
9th/JV/Var VB  
Underwood 
Here 6:00/7:30 

10 
Varsity Foot-
ball  West 
Monona Here  
7:00 

11 
JV Volleyball 
Tournament @ 
Abraham Lincoln 
9:00 
 
Marching Band 
Contest @ Glen-
wood 

12 
 

13  
WIC CC@ 
Audubon 4:00 
WIC Volleyball 
@ 7:30 
JV FB @ IKM-
Manning 6:00 

14  
JH FB IKM-M 
Here 4:15 
WIC Volleyball 
@ Audubon 

15  
1:00 p.m.  

Early  
Dismissal—

Teacher  
Inservice 

16 
WIC Volleyball 
@ Audubon 
 
3rd Grade to 
Botna Bend 
 

17   

Elem. Fall Har-
vest Parties 12:30 
End of Quarter 
2:00 Dismissal 
Varsity Football 
@ AHST 7:00 
 

18 
State Marching 
Band Contest 
@ Treynor 

19 
 
 
Elementary 
Scholastic 
Book Fair 
Week 

20  
2:00 Dismissal 

Parent-
Teacher 

 Conferences  
4:00-8:00 

 

21  
Regional 
Volleyball 

22   

 
 

23  
2:00 Dismissal 
Parent-Teacher 

Conferences 
4:00—8:00 

 Regional 
Cross Country 
 

24 
NO 

SCHOOL 
 
Varsity Foot-
ball  OA-BCIG 
Here @ 7:00 

25  
All State  
Auditions  

26  

 

27  
Red 
Ribbon 
Week 

28 
Regional 
Volleyball 

29 
Football 
Playoffs 

30  

 

31 
Regional  
Volleyball 

 

October 2014 
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Happy Halloween!    



 Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    
 

   
 
 

1 
State Cross 
Country 
 
 

2 
 

3  
Football 
Playoffs 

4  
Special  
Olympics  
Unified Day 
 
 
 
 

5 
1:00 Early 

Dismissal for 
Teacher  
Inservice 

Regional 
Volleyball 
Tournament 

6  
 

7 
Football 
Playoffs 
High School  
Musical @ 7:30 
 

8 
High School 
Musical @ 3:30 & 
7:30 

9 
 

10  
5th Grade Vocal 
Concert in Audi-
torium  7:00 
JH Boys BB  Mo 
Valley Here 4:15 
Girls BB Prac-
tice Begins 

11   

State Volleyball 
7th B JH BB 
Glenwood Here  
4:00; 8th B JH 
BB @ Glen-
wood  4:00 
3rd Gr. Cog At 

12   
State 
Volleyball 

13  
JH Boys BB  
@ Lo-Ma  
4:15 
State 
Volleyball 

14 
State 
Volleyball 
 
SWIBA JH 
Festival @  
Lewis Central 

15 
Football 
Playoffs 

16 
 

 

17 
Boys BB & 
Wrestling Prac-
tices Begin 
JH BBB  IKM-
M Here  4:15 
K-3 Ready, Set 
Know Week 

18 
Speech Contest 
@ IKM-
Manning  3:30 

19   
1:00 Early 
Dismissal 
Teacher 
Inservice 

Progress 
Reports 
Sent Home 

20 
All State 
Festival @  
Ames 
 
JH Boys BB @ 
Underwood 
4:15 

21  
All State 
Festival @ Ames 
Cardinal Madness 
in West Gym 
State  
Football 

22  
All State 
Festival @ Ames 
 
 

23  

 

 

 

24  
JH Boys BB @ 
Tri-Center  
4:15 

25  

Financial Aid 
Meeting @ 7:00 
in Auditorium 

26 
No 

School 

27 
 

28 
No 

School 
Thanksgiving 

Vacation 

29 
 

November 2014 
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Happy Thanksgiving! 

“Krazy Kamp— 
       The Musical” 
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ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

Treynor Community School does not 
discriminate in its’ policies or programs 
on the basis of race, color, creed, reli-
gion, age, sex, handicap, national origin, 
marital status or ancestry.   Treynor 
Schools supports Affirmative Action and 
Equal Opportunity Employment. 

PO Box 369 
Treynor, IA 51575 

Phone: 712-487-3414 
Fax: 712-487-3332 

We’re on the Web! 

www.treynorschools.org 

Treynor Community 
School 

POSTAL CUSTOMER 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR! 

Oct. 1  Early Dismissal at 1:00 p.m. for Teacher Inservice 

Oct. 15  Early Dismissal at 1:00 p.m. for Teacher Inservice 

Oct. 17  Early Dismissal at 2:00 p.m.—End of First Quarter 

Oct. 20  Early Dismissal at 2:00 p.m.—Parent-Teacher Conferences 

Oct. 23  Early Dismissal at 2:00 p.m.—Parent-Teacher Conferences 

Oct. 20 & 23 Parent-Teacher Conferences from 4:00—8:00 p.m. 

Oct. 24  No School 

 

 


